# **EYE ON THE WORLD**

Dec. 31, 2022

This compilation of material for "Eye on the World" is presented as a service to the Churches of God. The views stated in the material are those of the writers or sources quoted by the writers, and do not necessarily reflect the views of the members of the Church of God Big Sandy. The following articles were posted at churchofgodbigsandy.com for the weekend of Dec. 31, 2022.

### **Compiled by Dave Havir**

Luke 21:34-36—"But take heed to yourselves, lest your souls be weighed down with self-indulgence, and drunkenness, or the anxieties of this life, and that day come on you suddenly, like a falling trap; for it will come on all dwellers on the face of the whole earth. But beware of slumbering; and every moment pray that you may be fully strengthened to escape from all these coming evils, and to take your stand in the presence of the Son of Man" (Weymouth New Testament).



"Eye on the World" comment: The following headlines involve articles that are considered international. The articles were not posted, but the headlines give the essence of the story.

### **World Economic Forum annual meeting**

• An article by Staff titled "World Economic Forum Annual Meeting ('Cooperation in a Fragmented World' on January 16-20, 2023)" was posted at weforum.org on Dec. 28, 2022.

# **Zelensky and the WEF**

- An article by Staff titled "Zelensky Prepares for Ukraine's Participation at WEF in Davos" was posted at businesslive.co.za on Dec. 28, 2022.
- An article by Hannah Nightingale titled "Zelensky Announces He Is Planning to Join World Economic Forum in Davos, to Sign New Postwar Loans

With BlackRock" was posted at the postmillennial.com on Dec. 28, 2022.

• An article by Ben Zeisloft titled "BlackRock and Ukraine Join Forces to Manage Investments for the Country's Recovery" was posted at dailywire.com on Dec. 29, 2022.

### Mega-rich riding out the apocalypse

• An article by Alex Oliveira titled "The World's Mega-Rich Are Planning to Ride Out the Apocalypse in Luxury: Secretive Doomsday Bunkers Are Snapped Up in New Zealand and Remote Locations—as Four in 10 People Believe We're 'Living in the End Times' " was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Dec. 28, 2022.

# Reaction to covid protests in China

- An article by Joe McDonald titled "China Races to Vaccinate Elderly [Against Covid], but Many Are Reluctant [Due to Concern Over Side Effects]" was posted at apnews.com on Dec. 26, 2022.
- An article by Austin Ramzy titled "China's Censors End Crackdown of Covid-Policy Criticism—of a Certain Kind" was posted at wsj.com on Dec. 28, 2022.
- An article by Chang Che, Claire Fu and Amy Chang Chien titled "China's Easing of Travel Rules Met With Joy and Some Anxiety" was posted at nytimes.com on Dec. 28, 2022.
- A Reuters article by Casey Hall and Bernard Orr titled "China's Vast Countryside in Rush to Bolster Covid Defenses" was posted at reuters.com on Dec. 29, 2022.

#### **Current covid outlook in China**

- An article by John Hayward titled "Reports: China Deploys Police Guards to Crematoriums to Hide Coronavirus Deaths" was posted at breitbart.com on Dec. 20, 2022.
- An article by John Hayward titled "China Claims Zero Coronavirus Deaths as Hearses Line Up at Crematoriums" was posted at breitbart.com on Dec, 21, 2022.
- An article by Isabel Vincent titled "Tesla Shuts Down Shanghai Plant as Covid Cases in China Surge" was posted at nypost.com on Dec. 24, 2022.

• A Reuters article by Martin Quin Pollard titled " 'The ICU Is Full': Medical Staff on Frontline of China's Covid Fight Say Hospitals Are 'Overwhelmed' " was posted at reuters.com on Dec. 26, 2022.

• An article by Isabel Keane titled "Fears Heighten About a New Mutant Covid Strain as Cases Skyrocket in China" was posted at nypost.com on Dec. 29, 2022.

#### Other international covid

- An article by Ken Moritsugu and Huizhong Wu titled "Lack of Information on China's Covid-19 Surge Stirs Global Concern" was posted at apnews.com on Dec. 29, 2022.
- An article by Spencer Kimball titled "U.S. Will Require Airline Passengers Traveling From China to Test Negative for Covid" was posted at cnbc.com on Dec. 28, 2022.
- An article by Tommaso Ebhardt and Chiara Albanese titled "Milan Reports 50% of Passengers on China Flights Have Covid" was posted at bloomberg.com on Dec. 28, 2022.
- A Reuters article by Giselda Vagnoni and Philip Blenkinsop titled "Italy Urges EU Peers to Test China Arrivals for Covid, but Many Say 'No' " was posted at reuters.com on Dec. 29, 2022.
- An article by Jenni Reid titled "UK and France Say No Plans Currently to Follow Italy With Covid Tests for China Arrivals" was posted at cnbc.com on Dec. 29, 2022.

#### **Comment about RNA viruses**

• An article by Judy Siegel-Itzkovich titled "Israel Researchers Discover 100,000 New RNA Viruses" was posted at jpost.com on Dec. 26, 2022.

# International climate change

• An article by Jennifer Smith titled "Is Your New Christmas Gadget Actually From a Congolese Cobalt Slave Mine? Harvard Professor [Sidarth Kara] Tells Joe Rogan 'Every Phone, Tablet, Laptop and Electric Vehicle' Built Relies on Inhumane Chinese-Controlled Mines" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Dec. 25, 2022.

• An article by Peter Caddle titled "Great Reset: German Government Wants to Remote Control Home Heat, Electric Car Charge" was posted at breitbart.com on Dec. 25, 2022.

- An article by Peter Caddle titled "Climate Protesters Attempt to Hijack TV Christmas Service, Foiled by German Police" was posted at breitbart.com on Dec. 26, 2022.
- An article by Michael Amundsen titled "Why the News Block on the Plight of Dutch Farmers?" was posted at brownstone.org on Dec. 28, 2022.
- An article by Julien Mivielle and Kelly MacNamara titled "2022 on Track to Break Grim Record as Earth Becomes an 'Atlas of Human Suffering' " was posted at sciencealert.com on Dec. 29, 2022.
- An article by Elizabeth Weise titled "These Lies About Climate Change [Downplaying the Hype and the Threat] Just Wouldn't Die in 2022" was posted at usatoday.com on Dec. 29, 2022.

# China, climate change and coal

- Looking back to October 2021, an article by Philip Wang titled "China Tells Mines to Produce 'As Much Coal As Possible' " was posted at ctvnews.ca on Oct. 20, 2021.
- Looking back to April 2022, an article by John Hayward titled "World's Worst Polluter China Increases Coal Production by 300 Million Tons" was posted at breitbart.com on April 21, 2022.
- An article by John Hayward titled "Report: World Coal Consumption Rising, China's Influence 'Unparalleled by Any Country' " was posted at breitbart.com on Dec. 19, 2022.

# **International gender outlook**

- An article titled "The Global Alliance for Care Strengthens Partnerships in Latin America and the Caribbean" was posted at generation equality.org on Dec. 23, 2022.
- An article titled "The Action Coalition on Gender-Based Violence Mobilizes Partners Towards a Violence-Free World for Women and Girls" was posted at generationequality.org on Dec. 23, 2022.
- An article by Christina Buttons titled "Sweden's New Pediatric Treatment

Guidelines Ditch 'Gender-Affirming' Medication for Psychotherapy" was posted at dailywire.com on Dec. 24, 2022.

- An article by Eliav Breuer titled "Doctors Should Be Allowed to Refuse Care to LGBTQ+ People; RZP MK [Orit Struck]" was posted at jpost.com on Dec. 25, 2022.
- An article by James Callery titled "LGBT Backlash in Israel as Ally of PM Benjamin Netanyahu Calls for Law to Let Hospitals Refuse Gay People Treatment on 'Religious Grounds' " was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Dec. 27, 2022.

#### International food crisis

• Looking back to August 2022, an article by Karen Gilchrist titled "Global Food Crisis Sees 150 Million More Women Than Men Going Hungry—and 'It's Going to Get Worse' "was posted at cnbc.com on Aug. 30, 2022.

#### **Russia-Ukraine war**

- A Reuters article by David Ljunggren titled "Only Russia's Nuclear Arms Preventing West From Declaring War; Putin Ally [Dmitry Medvedev]" was posted at reuters.com on Dec. 25, 2022.
- An article by Stavros Atlamazoglou titled "Get Ready, NATO: Putin Wants 1.5 Million Soldiers for His Army" was posted at 19fortyfive.com on Dec. 26, 2022.
- An article by Jack Newman titled "Putin 'Overruled His Generals and Personally Ordered Encircled Troops to Fight to the Death' in Ukraine, Claims Report That Reveals How He Wakes to a Daily 7:00 a.m. Briefing on the War's Progress" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Dec. 27, 2022.
- An article by David Averre titled "Russians Launch 'Human Wave' Attacks in Ukraine: Putin's Troops Are Cut Down in Continued WW1-Style Fighting for the Town of Bakhmut as [Russian Mercenary Group] Wagner Launches New Cannon Fodder Recruitment Drive in Prisons" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Dec. 28, 2022.
- An article by David Averre titled "Putin Rains Down 120 Missiles on Ukraine: Explosions Are Heard in Multiple Cities and the Power Is Cut in Kyiv as Kamikaze Drones Are Fired From Land and Sea in the Biggest Attack for Weeks" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Dec. 29, 2022.

#### **Belarus shot down Ukraine missile**

• A Reuters article by Lidia Kelly titled "Belarus Says Russia-Deployed Iskander Missile Systems Ready for Use" was posted at reuters.com on Dec. 25, 2022.

- A Reuters article by Kevin Liffey titled "Belarus' Defense Ministry Says It Downed Ukrainian S-300 Missile" was posted at reuters.com on Dec. 29, 2022.
- A Reuters article by Jake Cordell titled "Belarus Protests to Ukraine After Downing Stray Air Defense Missile" was posted at reuters.com on Dec. 29, 2022.

# Putin and Zelensky-both restrict freedom

- An article by Liam Cosgrove titled "There's No Such Thing as Press Freedom in Zelensky's Dissent-Crushing Ukraine" was posted at thefederalist.com on Dec. 5, 2022.
- An article by Frances Martel titled "Putin Orders Intelligence Agents to Focus on Stopping 'Traitors' and 'Spies' in Russia" was posted at breitbart.com on Dec. 20, 2022.

#### **Comments about Russia**

- An article by Alex Timothy titled "Iran and Russia Building Their Own Trade Route to Evade International Sanctions" was posted at humanevents.com on Dec. 23, 2022.
- An article by Evan Gershkovich, Thomas Grove, Drew Hinshaw and Joe Parkinson titled "Putin, Isolated and Distrustful, Leans on Handful of Hard-Line Advisers" was posted at wsj.com on Dec. 23, 2022.
- An article by Patrick Goodenough titled "'Friendly Circle': Putin Gathers Leaders From Ex-Soviet States at Year's End" was posted at cnsnews.com on Dec. 27, 2022.
- An article by Patrick Goodenough titled "Medvedev's 2023 Prediction/Wish List: Breakup of the U.S. and E.U., War in Europe and Elon Musk Presidency" was posted at cnsnews.com on Dec. 26, 2022.
- An article by Will Stewart titled "The West Is Trying to Assassinate Putin, Start a Nuclear War and Create a 'Fourth Reich' in Germany, Says the

Russian President's Cronies [Including Sergei Lavrov] in Their Bizarre Predictions for 2023" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Dec. 27, 2022.

### **Comments about suspicious Russian deaths**

- An article by Will Stewart titled "Another Putin Critic 'Falls Out a Window' to His Death: Sausage Tycoon Plummets From Luxury Hotel—Two Days After His Male Friend Died of a 'Heart Attack' on Their Trip to India" was posted dailymail.co.uk on Dec. 26, 2022.
- An article by Will Stewart titled "Top Former Russian General 'Dies Suddenly' the Day After Vladimir Putin Cancelled Trip to His Tank Factory" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Dec. 28, 2022.

#### **Comments about Russia and China**

- An article titled "China's Foreign Minister [Wang Yi] Signals Deeper Ties With Russia" was posted at apnews.com on Dec. 24, 2022.
- An article by Dimitri Simes titled "China-Russia Relations Are 'Rock Solid'—Says Beijing Foreign Minister [Wang Yi]" was posted at cnsnews.com on Dec. 26, 2022.
- A Reuters article by Mark Trevelyan titled "Russia's Putin and China's Xi to Confer This Week" was posted at reuters.com on Dec. 26, 2022.
- An article by James Callery titled "Russia and China Rehearse Attacking an 'Enemy' Submarine in Joint Naval Exercise Days After Beijing Sent Wave of 71 Fighter Jets Toward Taiwan" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Dec. 28, 2022.
- An article by Michael Schuman titled "How China Is Using Vladimir Putin" was posted at theatlantic.com on Dec. 29, 2022.

#### **Comments about China**

- A Reuters article by Hannah Lang and Harry Robertson titled "Dollar Falls Against Yen, Swiss Franc as Traders Weigh China Outlook" was posted at reuters.com on Dec. 29, 2022.
- An article by Jessie Yeung and Jennie Chen titled "More Than 200 Cars Involved in Massive Pileup in China's Zhengzhou" was posted at cnn.com on Dec. 29, 2022.

### **Comments about China and Taiwan**

• An article by Micaela Burrow titled "Taiwan Readies Combat Jets for Defense After Chinese Air Incursion" was posted at dailycaller.com on Dec. 22, 2022.

- A Reuters article by Josh Horwitz and Roger Tung titled "China Angered, Taiwan Cheered by New U.S. Defense Act" was posted at reuters.com on Dec. 24, 2022.
- An article titled "China Sends 71 Warplanes, 7 Ships Toward Taiwan in 24 Hours" was posted at apnews.com on Dec. 25, 2022.
- An article by Joyu Wang titled "China Sends Wave of Warplanes Near Taiwan in Response to U.S. 'Provocation' [One Day After U.S. Authorized \$10 Billion in Military Assistance to Taipei]" was posted at wsj.com on Dec. 26, 2022.
- An article by Madeline Hubbard titled "Taiwan Plans to Extend Conscription Due to China Threat" was posted at justthenews.com on Dec. 27, 2022.

#### **Comments about Israel**

- An article by Ehud Eilam titled "Israel Must Do What It Can to End Iran's Nuclear Program and the Regime" was posted at jpost.com on Dec. 25, 2022.
- An article by Zvika Klein titled "Western Wall: Chaos Breaks Out Between Guards, Women of the Wall" was posted at jpost.com on Dec. 25, 2022.
- An article by Yonah Jeremy Bob titled "Israel Prevents Suicide Bombing Attack; Bomb Caught Before Detonation" was posted at jpost.com on Dec. 26, 2022.
- An article by Zachy Hennessey titled "Direct Israel-South Korea Flights Return, Strengthening Business Ties" was posted at jpost.com on Dec. 26, 2022.
- An article by Eliav Breuer titled "[Amir] Ohana Becomes First Gay Knesset Speaker as Netanyahu Retakes Office" was posted at jpost.com on Dec. 29, 2022.
- An article by Shlomi Heller titled "Hundreds Gather Outside Knesset to Protest 37th Government" was posted at jpost.com on Dec. 29, 2022.

• An article by Staff titled "Yael German Resigns as Ambassador to France in Protest of New Government" was posted at jpost.com on Dec. 29, 2022.

- An article by Yonah Jeremy Bob titled "Mossad Ramps Up Their Tech, Seeking to Hire More Cyber Experts" was posted at jpost.com on Dec. 29, 2022.
- An article by Seth J. Frantzman titled "Israel-Turkey Ties Will Be in Spotlight of New Israel Government" was posted at jpost.com on Dec. 29, 2022.

# Israel and Iran-strong talk

- An article by Katherine Lawton titled "Iran Threatens to Raze Tel Aviv to the Ground in Chilling Video Explaining How Tehran Would Respond to an Israeli Strike on Its Nuclear Plant" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Dec. 26, 2022.
- An article by Elizabeth Haigh titled "Israel's Defense Minister [Benny Gantz] Threatens Iran With Attacks on Its Nuclear Sites Within 'Two or Three Years' in Unusually Explicit Threat, Raising Fears of Global Conflict" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Dec. 28, 2022.

#### **Comments about Iran**

- An article titled "Iran Cautions Zelenskyy That Tehran's 'Strategic Patience' Is Not Infinite" was posted at tehrantimes.com on Dec. 23, 2022
- An article titled "Iran Patience Wearing Thin on Ukraine" was posted at tehrantimes.com on Dec. 24, 2022.
- A Reuters article by Max Hunter titled "Ukraine Official Urges 'Liquidation' of Iranian Weapons Factories" was posted at reuters.com on Dec. 24, 2022.
- An article by Staff titled "U.S. Sanctions Against Iran Violates Iranian People's Right—U.N. Experts" was posted at jpost.com on Dec. 24, 2022.
- An article by Seth J. Frantzman titled "Iran Brags About Its Missile Export to Palestinians, Hezbollah" was posted at jpost.com on Dec. 25, 2022.
- An article by Tzvi Joffe titled "Iranian Protests Reach 100 Days: Official Warns Situation 'Dangerous' " was posted at jpost.com on Dec. 25, 2022.

• An article titled "IRGC [Islamic Revolution Guards Corps] Arrests 7 Ringleaders of Unrest in Kerman" was posted at tehrantimes.com on Dec. 25, 2022.

• An article titled "Iran Arrests 4 Unrest Leaders in Tehran" was posted at tehrantimes.com on Dec. 25, 2022.

#### **Comments about Saudi Arabia**

- An article by Nabih Bulos titled "Dancing Is In, Dissent Is Out as Saudi Arabia's Crown Prince [Mohammed Bin Salman, Age 37] Transforms His Country [Targeting the Two-Thirds of the Saudi Population Who Are Under the Age of 35]" was posted at latimes.com on Dec. 25, 2022.
- An article by Tovah Lazaroff titled "Israeli-Saudi Normalization Can Happen Soon; Lapid Predicts" was posted at jpost.com on Dec. 29, 2022.

#### **Comments about Jordan**

• An article by Jack Newman titled "Desert City of Petra Is Flooded and Tourists Are Evacuated as Freak Heavy Rainfall Lashes Jordan" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Dec. 27, 2022.

### **Comments about North Korea**

• An article by Mark Moore titled "South Korea Scrambles Jets, Fires Warning Shots as North Korean Drones Intrude: Report" was posted at nypost.com on Dec. 26, 2022.

#### **Comments about Taliban**

- An article by Patrick Goodenough titled "Taliban: 'A Woman Is a Man's Property and Must Serve Him, Not Get Educated' " was posted at cnsnews.com on Dec. 23, 2022.
- An article by Patrick Goodenough titled "Major Aid Groups Suspend Operations in Afghanistan After Taliban Bans Women From Working for NGOs" was posted at cnsnews.com on Dec. 27, 2022.

#### International miscellaneous news

• A video and an article by Kurt Zindulka titled "Watch: Pro-Life Activist [in Birmingham, England] Arrested for Thought Crime of Silently Praying Outside UK Abortion Clinic" were posted at breitbart.com on Dec. 23, 2022.

• An article by Brittany Chain titled "King Charles 'Evicts Prince Andrew From Buckingham Palace After Epstein Scandal and Will No Longer Be Allowed to Have an Office in the Building or Use Its Address for Correspondence'—Source Claims" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Dec. 23, 2022.

- An article by Chritian K. Caruzo titled "Nicaragua's Ortega Doubles Down on Christian Persecution: 'I Never Respected the Bishops' " was posted at breitbart.com on Dec. 23, 2022.
- A video and an article by Kurt Zindulka titled "Watch: Cars Burned, Police Attacked in Christmas Eve Riot in Paris After Kurdish Center Shooting" were posted at breitbart.com on Dec. 24, 2022.
- An article by James Holmes titled "Japan Is Getting Serious About Its Security" was posted at 19fortyfive.com on Dec. 24, 2022.
- An article titled "Conservatives in Western Canada [Province of Alberta] Pass Law Rejecting Federal Sovereignty" was posted at dnyuz.com on Dec. 25, 2022.
- An article by Robert Ellis titled "Erdogan Has Set His Sights on Greece as His New Target" was posted at jpost.com on Dec. 25, 2022.
- A Reuters article by Neil Jerome Morales titled "Philippines Reports at Least Eight Deaths as Rains, Floods Disrupt Christmas Celebrations" was posted at reuters.com on Dec. 26, 2022.
- An article by Frances Martel titled "Latin America's Left Is Tearing Itself Apart—Just in Time for Lula to Take Over Brazil" was posted at breitbart.com on Dec. 26, 2022.
- An article by Staff titled "Kosovo Shuts Main Border Crossing With Serbia" was posted at breitbart.com on Dec. 28, 2022.
- An article by John Hayward titled "Angola Supreme Court Seizes Assets of Former President's Daughter, Once Africa's Richest Woman" was posted at breitbart.com on Dec. 28, 2022.



"Eye on the World" comment: The following headlines are about articles that involve the United States. The articles were not posted, but the headlines give the essence of the story.

### **Christmas Eve winter storm**

• An article by Staff titled "Ohio State Highway Patrol: Four Killed in 50-Car Pileup Crash on Ohio Turnpike [in Sandusky County]" was posted at 13abc.com on Dec. 23, 2022.

- An article by Jacob Bliss titled "Over 1.5 Million Without Power on Christmas Eve During Winter Storm" was posted at breitbart.com on Dec. 24, 2022.
- An article by Paul Farrell and Lewis Pennock titled "Buffalo Battered: National Guard Deployed and at Least Three Dead as Beleaguered EMT's Struggle to Cope With 30 Feet Drifts in One of Worst Christmas Blizzards in History—as Unprecedented Bomb Cyclone Leaves 200 Million Across America Shivering" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Dec. 25, 2022.
- An article by Melissa Koenig titled "Buffalo Is Plunged Into Chaos With Brazen Looters Destroying Stores—As Death Toll From Devastating Blizzard Rises to at Least 35: Gov. Hochul Declares a State of Emergency Amid Deadliest Storm in 50 Years" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Dec. 26, 2022.

#### **New winter storm**

• An article by Alyssa Guzman titled "New Storm Pummels the West Coast, Knocking Out Power to More Than 200,000 Homes as Intense Winds Rip Trees From Roots and Heavy Rain Leaves Drivers Stranded in Their Cars on Flooded Roads" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Dec. 28, 2022.

#### More substations attacked

- An article by Nouran Salahieh titled "As North Carolinians Regain Power, Investigators Probe Terrorism and Threats Against Power Substations Across the U.S." was posted at cnn.com on Dec. 9, 2022.
- An article by Allie Griffin titled "Washington [State] Vandals Take Out Three Power Substations on Christmas, Leave 15,000 Without Electricity" was posted at nypost.com on Dec. 25, 2022.

• An article by Ethan Letkeman titled "Four Power Substations Attacked in Washington [State] Weeks After FBI Warning on Power Grid Threats" was posted at breitbart.com on Dec. 26, 2022.

#### **Government waste**

- An article by Jacob Bliss titled "Watchdog Group [The Functional Government Initiative] Finds Over \$1 Billion in Possible Telework-Related Government Waste, Pushes for More Oversight" was posted at breitbart.com on Dec. 27, 2022.
- An article by Michael W. Chapman titled "Sen. [Rand] Paul Report: \$482.3 Billion in Wasteful Government Spending in 2022" was posted at cnsnews.com on Dec. 27, 2022.

# Omnibus spending—doesn't help our border crisis

- An article by Melanie Arter titled "[Louisiana Republican Steve] Scalise: 'No New Funding for Our Border Patrol Agents' in Omnibus, but They Give Money to Foreign Countries to Secure Their Border" was posted at cnsnews.com on Dec. 23, 2022.
- An article by Hannah Bleau titled "18 Wasteful Items in the \$1.7 Trillion Spending Bill: Millions for LGBT Projects, Border Security for Other Countries" was posted at breitbart.com on Dec. 23, 2022.
- An article by Melanie Arter titled "Former Acting ICE Director [Tom Vitiello]: 'There's Not One Policy Change in This Bill to Help Our Agents' "was posted at cnsnews.com on Dec. 23, 2022.

# Omnibus spending—fiscal responsibility is all talk

- An article by Michael W. Chapman titled "Rep. [Chip] Roy: 18 GOP Senators 'Who Campaigned on Fiscal Responsibility' Just Did the 'Swampiest Thing You Can Do' " was posted at cnsnews.com on Dec. 23, 2022.
- An article by Susan Jones titled "[Texas Republican] Rep. Pat Fallon: Democrats' Spending Plan Is 'A Gross Dereliction of Duty' " was posted at cnsnews.com on Dec. 26, 2022.

# Omnibus spending—Republicans proud of extra military funds

• An article by Craig Bannister titled "Rand Paul: Which Is Bigger Threat, Being Invaded Without \$45 Billion More for Defense [Which Republicans

Claim Was the Reason for Supporting Massive Spending Bill] or \$1.1 Trillion in New Debt [Which Is What the Republicans Helped to Create]?" was posted at cnsnews.com on Dec. 21, 2022.

# Omnibus spending—outrageous amount to Ukraine

• An article by Sean Moran titled "U.S. Aid to Ukraine Eclipses Most World Military Budgets" was posted at breitbart.com on Dec. 26, 2022.

# Omnibus spending—how much fraud in it?

• An article by Ian Hanchett titled "GOP Rep. [Nicole] Malliotakis: Omnibus Is Much Longer Than Covid Relief Bill That Had Tons of Waste and Fraud" was posted at breitbart.com on Dec. 23, 2022.

### Omnibus spending—did he really say that?

• An article by Ian Hanchett titled "[Delaware] Democrat Senator [Chris] Coons: 'I Don't Know Exactly What' Was in Omnibus, but I'm 'Proud to Support' It" was posted at breitbart.com on Dec. 23, 2022.

# Rand Paul article—U.S. government and China

• An article by Senator Rand Paul titled "The U.S. Government Funded Chinese Military Research" was posted at townhall.com on Dec. 21, 2022.

#### Ron Paul article—time to abolish FBI

• An article by former Congressman Ron Paul titled " 'Twitter Files' Make It Clear: We Must Abolish the FBI" was posted at cnsnews.com on Dec. 20, 2022.

# Comments about government and corporate snooping

- An article by Philip Caldwell titled "Biden Administration to Drop Half a Million on Artificial Intelligence That Detects Microaggressions on Social Media" was posted at freebeacon.com on Dec. 21, 2022.
- An article by Hannah Ng and Tiffany Meier titled "Big Tech Is Eliminating Human and Civil Rights by Proxy: Security Expert [Rex Lee]" was posted at theepochtimes.com on Dec. 25, 2022.

### Comments about government and corporate censorship

• An article by Joshua Young titled " 'Almost Every Conspiracy Theory That People Had About Twitter Turned Out to Be True': Elon Musk" was posted at thepostmillennial.com on Dec. 25, 2022.

- An article by Ian Hanchett titled "[Kamala] Harris: I 'Would Require' Tech to 'Work With Us' to Ensure There's Not 'Manipulation' to Upend 'The Security of Our Democracy and Our Nation' " was posted at breitbart.com on Dec. 19, 2022.
- An article by Emma Jo-Morris titled "Twitter Files 9 Shows CIA, Other Security State Involvement in Censorship" was posted at breitbart.com on Dec. 25, 2022.
- An article by Olivia Rondeau titled "Biden's Cyber Agency CISA Teamed Up With Zelensky's Intel Officials, Pressured Twitter to Censor Anti-Ukraine Posts: War Room" was posted at thepostmillennial.com on Dec. 25, 2022.
- An article by Katie Pavlich titled "Exposed: How Twitter Censored Top Medical Doctors on Behalf of the Government" was posted at townhall.com on Dec. 26, 2022.
- An article by Susan Jones titled "Twitter Files: 'How Twitter Rigged the Covid Debate' " was posted at cnsnews.com on Dec. 27, 2022.

# **Comments about free speech**

- Looking back to November 2022, an article by Liam Quinn titled "Gavin McInnes [Proud Boys Founder] Threatens to Sue Rutherford NJ Over Canceled Show" was posted at northjersey.com on Nov. 25, 2022.
- An article by Liam Quinn titled "Proud Boys Founder Gavin McInnes Sues Rutherford [New Jersey] Over Canceled Comedy Show" was posted at northjersey.com on Dec. 15, 2022.
- An article by Christian Toto titled "Twitter Files: ACLU Silent on McInnes' Free Speech Lawsuit" was posted at hollywoodintoto.com on Dec. 22, 2022.
- An article by Nicole Silverio titled "Stanford University Attempts to Ban 'Harmful' Words; List Includes 'American' " was posted at dailycaller.com on Dec. 20, 2022.
- An article by Alana Mastrangelo titled " 'We Clearly Missed the Mark': Stanford U-Turns on 'Harmful Language' Guide [When] Asking Students Not to Say 'American' " was posted at breitbart.com on Dec. 27, 2022.

### Free speech—Islam gets special treatment over Christianity

• An article by Alana Mastrangelo titled "'South Park' Episodes Banned From HBO for Depicting Islamic Prophet Muhammad" was posted at breitbart.com on Dec. 26, 2022.

- Looking back to August 2004, an article by Don Feder titled "Why Hollywood Hates Christianity" was posted at jashow.org (The John Ankerberg Show) on Aug. 12, 2004.
- Looking back to September 2012, an article by Amanda Holpuch titled "Andres Serrano's Controversial Piss Christ Goes on View in New York" was posted at theguardian.com on Sept. 28, 2012
- Looking back to July 2020, an article titled "Hollywood Wants to Make Jesus a [Lesbian] Woman, Help Us Stop It" was posted at movieguide.org on July 2, 2020.

### **Drag queen shows**

- An article by Roberto Wakerell-Cruz titled "AOC Promotes Far-Left Plan to 'Defend' NYC Drag Queen Story Hour" was posted at the postmillennial.com on Dec. 27, 2022.
- An article by Hannah Bleau titled "DeSantis Administration Warns Orlando Venue Hosting Explicit Drag Queen Show to Prohibit Minors" was posted at breitbart.com on Dec. 28, 2022.

# Other comments about transgender issues

- An article by Laurel Duggan titled "Medical Establishment Downplays Risk of Regretting Sex Changes; Researchers Say" was posted at dailycaller.com on Dec. 22, 2022.
- A Reuters article by Robin Respaut, Chad Terhune and Michelle Conlin titled "Why Detransitioners Are Crucial to the Science of Gender Care" was posted at reuters.com on Dec. 22, 2022.
- An article by Laurel Duggan titled "Here Are the States Cracking Down on Child Sex Changes" was posted at dailycaller.com on Dec. 24, 2022.
- An article by Pam Key titled "Libs of TikTok's [Chaya] Raichik: LGBTQ
  Community Is a 'Cult'—'Evil People' Who 'Want to Groom Kids' " was posted

at breitbart.com on Dec. 27, 2022.

• An article by Spencer Linquist titled "Pro-Trans Organization [Gay Lesbian Straight Education Network] Explains How They Embed Gender Ideology in Schools" was posted at breitbart.com on Dec. 28, 2022.

- An article by Breccan F. Thies titled "CDC Pushes Teachers to Measure Commitment to 'LGBTQ Inclusivity' Instruction" was posted at breitbart.com on Dec. 28, 2022.
- An article by Spencer Linquist titled "Man Who Killed Parents Over Trans Identity Marked 'Female' in Prison" was posted at breitbart.com on Dec. 28, 2022.

# Comments about educating our youth

- An article by Tori Richards titled "Year in Review: Grassroots Parents Group [Moms for Liberty] Became a Political Force in 2022 to Oust Status Quo School Boards" was posted at washingtonexaminer.com on Dec. 27, 2022.
- An article by Eric Utter titled "Focus on Emotion Over Rational Thinking; Says Washington State Department of Health" was posted at americanthinker.com on Dec. 28, 2022.

#### Behavior near California schools

- An article by Harriet Alexander titled "California School Board President (Who Rubbed Shoulders With Kamala Harris) Resigns After Inviting Students to His Gay Adult Party—Where They Were Plied With Drinks by Half-Naked Men in Elf Hats and Ogled by 'Dirty Santa' " was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Dec. 14, 2022.
- An article by Josh Boswell titled "Dailymail.com Probe Reveals 400 'Pedophile Dens' in California House Up to 18 Sex Predators Living Together Just Blocks Away From Schools—One \$1 Million Home With Tennis Court Has Six Men Convicted of the Most Heinous Crimes" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Dec. 21, 2022.

#### Comments about teachers' unions

• An article by Ian Hanchett titled "[New York Times Columnist David] Brooks: Teachers' Unions Deserve Coal for School Closures That Damaged 'Lifelong Prospects of a Generation' " was posted at breitbart.com on Dec.

24, 2022.

• An article by Star Parker titled "For Teachers' Unions, Parents and Children Come Last" was posted at cnsnews.com on Dec. 28, 2022.

### **Comments about pro-life**

- An article by Charles Creitz titled "UK Woman [in Birmingham, England] Arrested for Praying Near Abortion Center Warns More Arrests May Come" was posted at foxnews.com on Dec. 24, 2022.
- An article by Matthew Boyle titled "Trump Warns GOP of Democrat 'Traps': 'Have to Protect' Social Security, Must Have 'The Three Exceptions' on Abortion ['Rape, Incest and Life of the Mother']" was posted at breitbart.com on Dec. 28, 2022.
- An article by Staff titled "State Lawsuits Make 'Religious Freedom' Arguments to Overturn Abortion Bans" was posted at breitbart.com on Dec. 28, 2022.

### Joe Biden is definitely pro-abortion

• An article by Michael W. Chapman titled "U.S. Catholic Bishop: Biden an 'Evil President' Who Promotes 'Murder of the Unborn at Every Turn' " was posted at cnsnews.com on Dec. 27, 2022.

# Kamala Harris is definitely pro-abortion

• Looking back to October 2022, an article by Ramsey Touchberry titled "[Kamala] Harris: 'One Does Not Have to Abandon Their Faith' to Support Abortion" was posted at washingtontimes.com on Oct. 6, 2022.

# **Comments about pro-abortion**

- An article by Rebecca Downs titled "Planned Parenthood Demands the Holidays Be Spent Promoting Their Bottom Line of Abortion" was posted at townhall.com on Dec. 25, 2022.
- An article by Angie Leventis Lourgos titled "Six Months After the End of Roe, Illinois Abortion Providers Treat a 'Historic High' Number of Out-of-State Patients" was posted at chicagotribune.com on Dec. 27, 2022.

#### **Climate warriors**

• An article by Nikolas Lanum titled "AOC Climate Change Documentary Earns Only \$80 Per Theater Despite Rave Critic Reviews" was posted at foxnews.com on Dec. 13, 2022.

- An article by Tommy Tuberville titled "Biden's Climate Czars Want to Fly Private, Live Like Kings, While You Shiver in the Cold" was posted at foxnews.com on Dec. 16, 2022.
- An article by James M. Taylor titled "European Green Energy Fiasco Is a Terrifying Warning for U.S. This Winter" was posted at foxnews.com on Dec. 22, 2022.
- An article by Patrick Carroll titled "The Biden Administration Is Banning Low-Cost Appliances—and Bragging About It" was posted at fee.org on Dec. 23, 2022.
- An article by Sarah Cowgill titled "USPS Is Going Green—Without the Green to Pay for It" was posted at libertynation.com on Dec. 27, 2022.
- An article by Katie Pavlich titled "Biden Reminds Americans About His 'Inflation Reduction Act' Fraud [When He Acknowledged That the Bill Was to Confront the Existential Threat of Climate Change]" was posted at townhall.com on Dec. 29, 2022.

# Green energy vs. coal

- Looking back to September 2022, an article by Chuck DeVore titled "As America Self-Destructs With Green Energy, China Preps for War With Coal" was posted at thefederalist.com on Sept. 2, 2022.
- Looking back to November 2022, an article by Ian Hanchett titled "Van Jones on Biden's 'Dumb' Vow to Kill Coal Plants; You Need Coal for Green Energy" was posted at breitbart.com on Nov. 7, 2022.
- Looking back to November 2022, an article by Stephen Moore titled "America Was Built on Coal, Now Biden Wants to Abolish It" was posted at cnsnews.com on Nov. 14, 2022.

### Fossil fuel—Biden's plan from day 1

• Looking back to March 2022, an article by Staff titled "[Journalist Dan] Bongino: Destruction of U.S. Fossil Fuel Has Been Biden Administration's 'Energy Suicide Plan' Since Day 1" was posted at foxnews.com on March 12, 2022.

#### Fossil fuel-miscellaneous comments

 An article by Gabriella Hoffman titled "Fossil Fuels Keep Us Warm and Secure During Winter Months" was posted at townhall.com on Dec. 26, 2022.

• An article by Keith Griffith titled "Will Pain at the Pump Ever End? Gas Could Surge Back Above \$4 Per Gallon by May and Remain High Through the Summer; GasBuddy Analyst Predicts" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Dec. 28, 2022.

#### Comments about electric vehicles

- An article by Staff titled "Joe Rogan's Podcast Shows Horrifying Slave Conditions Used to Mine Materials Needed for Electric Cars" was posted at dailywire.com on Dec. 24, 2022.
- An article by Allysia Finley titled "Not So Fast on Electric Cars [Toyota's CEO Akio Toyoda Delivers a Timely Warning and Many States Echo It]" was posted at wsj.com on Dec. 25, 2022.

#### **Taxes**

• An article by Sophie Mann titled "Escape From New York: More Than 700 Millionaires Fled 'The Empire State' During First Year of the Pandemic After Disgraced Governor Andrew Cuomo Hiked Tax Rates; New IRS Data Shows" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Dec. 28, 2022.

#### **Inflation**

- An article by Brian Riedl titled "The Pain Isn't Going Away: Inflation Costs Households an Extra \$10,000" was posted at nypost.com on Dec. 22, 2022.
- An article by Staff titled "Holiday Sales Up 7.6% in 2022—but Outpaced by 8.5% Inflation" was posted at breitbart.com on Dec. 26, 2022.
- An article by Keith Griffith titled "Goldman Sachs CEO David Solomon Warns Mass Layoffs Are Just Weeks Away as Firm Prepares to Cut Up to 4,000 Jobs to 'Weather the Headwinds' of Economic Slowdown" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Dec. 28, 2022.

#### **Finances**

• An article by Tim Higgins titled "Elon Musk's Finances Complicated by Declining Wealth, Twitter Pressures" was posted at wsj.com on Dec. 23, 2022.

- An article by Alyssa Guzman and Ruth Bashinsky titled "Samsung Recalls 663,500 Washing Machines Over Fire Risk—Owners Told to Stop Using Them Immediately After 51 Reports of 'Smoking, Melting, Overheating or Fire' " was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Dec. 23, 2022.
- An article by Steve Mollman titled "Mark Cuban Defends Bitcoin, Says Anyone Investing in Gold Is 'Dumb as [Expletive]' " was posted at fortune.com on Dec. 24, 2022.
- An article by Alana Mastrangelo titled "Mark Cuban: San Francisco's Woke Tech Industry Is 'Pretentious as [Expletive]' " was posted at breitbart.com on Dec. 27, 2022.
- An article by Lucas Nolan titled "That'll Leave a Mark: 7 Big Tech Moguls Lost \$433 Billion in 2022" was posted at breitbart.com on Dec. 27, 2022.
- An article by Erica Nardozzi titled " 'How Is This Legal?' New Yorker Reveals Her Rent Is Being Raised From \$2,100 to \$4,175—a Nearly 100% Increase Since She Signed Her Lease in the Middle of the Covid-19 Pandemic" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Dec. 27, 2022.

#### Drone deliveries to millions

- Looking back to May 2022, an article by David Guggina titled "We're Bringing the Convenience of Drone Delivery to 4 Million U.S. Households in Partnership With DroneUp" was posted at walmart.com on May 24, 2022.
- An article by Allum Bokhari titled "Amazon Begins Drone Deliveries in California and Texas" was posted at breitbart.com on Dec. 28, 2022.

# FTX crypto exchange

- An article by Katabella Roberts titled "FTX Asks Politicians to Voluntarily Return Billions in Sam Bankman-Fried Donations Amid Mounting Debts" was posted at theepochtimes.com on Dec. 22, 2022.
- An article by Larry Neumeister titled "Judge Kept FTX Executives' Plea Deals Secret to Get Founder to U.S." was posted at apnews.com on Dec. 23, 2022.

### Illegal immigration—constitutional duty

• Looking back to November 2018, an article by Rob Natelson titled "The Feds Have a Constitutional Duty to Stop the Caravan at the Border" was posted at i2i.org on Nov. 19, 2018.

- Looking back to October 2021, an article by Rob Natelson titled "Immigration: How Biden Is Violating the Constitution" was posted at i2i.org on Oct. 21, 2021.
- Looking back to November 2022, an article by Jack Phillips titled "Texas Governor Declares Biden 'In Violation of U.S. Constitution' for Not Securing U.S. Border" was posted at theepochtimes.com on Nov. 21, 2022.

### 17 times the Biden administration—"the border is secure"

• Looking back to September 2022, a video and an article by Thaleigha Rampersad and Andrew Stiles titled "Watch: 17 Times the Biden Administration Said the Border Is Secure" were posted at freebeacon.com on Sept. 21, 2022.

#### Border is less secure than ever

• An article by James D. Agresti titled "The Border Is Less Secure Than Ever, and the Implications Are Deadly" was posted at justfactsdaily.com on Dec. 9, 2022.

#### Remember what Barack Obama said about the border?

• Looking back to September 2021, an article by Staff titled "ABC News Cuts Obama's Comments Critical of Open Borders From Interview [When Obama Said: 'The Idea That We Can Just Have Open Borders Is Something That I Think, as a Practical Matter, Is Unsustainable']" was posted at americanliberty.news on Sept. 29, 2021.

### What has Kamala Harris done about the border?

- An article by Patrick Hauf titled "White House Unable to Describe What Kamala Harris Is Doing on Immigration" was posted at foxnews.com on Dec. 19, 2022.
- An article by Nancy Jackson titled "Kamala Harris Blames Republicans for Border [Crisis]" was posted at americanliberty.news on Dec. 21, 2022.

• An article by Stephen M. Lepore titled "Kamala Harris Lashes Media for Failing to Cover Her Strengths as VP in Gushing Interview—but Makes No Mention of Worsening Border Crisis Biden Tasked Her With Fixing" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Dec. 23, 2022.

### **Busing Migrants**

- Looking back to August 2022, an article by John Binder titled "Texas, Arizona to Save Billions by Busing Migrants to Sanctuary Cities" was posted at breitbart.com on Aug. 31, 2022.
- An article by Susan Jones titled "Migrant Advocate [SAMU First Response]: Busing Them North 'Is a Service to the Migrants'—Most of Whom Want to Leave Texas" was posted at cnsnews.com on Dec. 26, 2022.
- An article by Ian Hanchett titled "San Diego County Supervisor: We Have No Capacity, but Biden Is 'Dropping' Migrants on Us After He Bashed Abbott, DeSantis" was posted at breitbart.com on Dec. 27, 2022.
- An article by Joseph MacKinnon titled "White House Enraged, Not by 2.37 Million Illegal Aliens Who Stole Into U.S. in 2022, but by the 130 Illegal Aliens Texas Just Bused to Kamala Harris' House" was posted at theblaze.com on Dec. 27, 2022.
- An article by Ian Hanchett titled "[Texas Democrat Henry] Cuellar on Migrant Busing: They're 'Only Getting a Drop of What We Face' on Border" was posted at breitbart.com on Dec. 28, 2022.
- An article by Katelyn Caralle titled "Biden Is the 'Hypocrite-in-Chief': Texas Governor Abbott Hits Back at White House for Criticizing the Dropping of Migrants at Kamala's Home—While Administration Flies 'Planeloads Across the Country' " was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Dec. 28, 2022.

#### The scene in El Paso

- An article by Melanie Arter titled "El Paso Mayor on Border Crisis: 'It's Not an El Paso Problem' " was posted at cnsnews.com on Dec. 21, 2022.
- An article by Lewis Pennock and Christopher Oquendo titled "Border, What Border? Huge Hole Is Cut in El Paso Barrier to Let Migrants Pour Through—With Desperate Crossers Also Digging Holes and Using Sewers to Sneak Into Texas" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Dec. 27, 2022.
- An article by Dillon Burroughs titled "Texas Begins Placing Shipping

Containers in El Paso Sector of the Southern Border" was posted at dailywire.com on Dec. 29, 2022.

### Will Title 42 expire?

- An article by Morgan Phillips titled "U.S. Supreme Court Rules That Trump-Era Title 42 Border Restrictions to Remain in Place, Forcing Migrants Seeking Asylum to Be Turned Away" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Dec. 27, 2022.
- An article by John Binder titled "DHS Chief Mayorkas Calls for Amnesty, More Immigration as Title 42 Remains" was posted at breitbart.com on Dec. 27, 2022.
- An article by Neil Munro titled "Supreme Court Gives Title 42 Political Fig Leaf to Biden and Mayorkas" was posted at breitbart.com on Dec. 28, 2022.
- An article by Alexander Hall titled "Supreme Court Praised for Title 42 Border Security Ruling: 'Huge Victory' " was posted at foxnews.com on Dec. 28, 2022.

# Mayorkas says it yet again

• An article by Susan Jones titled "DHS Secretary [Alejandro Mayorkas] Reacts to SCOTUS Order: 'The Border Is Not Open' " was posted at cnsnews.com on Dec. 28, 2022.

# Illegal immigration

- An article by Julio Rosas titled "House Dem [Abigail Spanberger of Virginia]: GOP Worried About Our Border Over Ukraine Are Spouting Putin's Propaganda" was posted at townhall.com on Dec. 23, 2022.
- An article by Ian Hanchett titled "[Virginia] Democrat Rep. [Don] Beyer: We Need to Make Progress on Border Before We Can Get Immigration Reform" was posted at breitbart.com on Dec. 24, 2022.
- An article by James Gordon titled "A Good Day to Bury Bad News: Biden Administration Sneaks Out Figures Showing Highest Number of Illegal Border Crossings Ever for November—With 233,740 Intercepted and at Least Another 73,000 Allowed to Get Away" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Dec. 24, 2022.
- An article by Susan Jones titled "CBP [Customs Border Protection] Had
  233,740 SW Border Encounters in November; Up 33% From 2021 and Up

224% From 2020" was posted at cnsnews.com on Dec. 26, 2022.

• An article by Ian Hanchett titled "Former Obama ICE Director [John Sandweg]: Biden Doesn't Have 'A Plan to Stop People From Coming Up to the Border' " was posted at breitbart.com on Dec. 27, 2022.

- An article by Alexa Schwerha titled "Illegal Immigrants Set to Fill Up Arizona Colleges in 2023" was posted at dailycaller.com on Dec. 27, 2022.
- A video and an article by Bob Price titled "Exclusive Video: Texas Trooper Busts Alleged Human Smuggler With 18 Migrants in Dump-Trailer Near Border" were posted at breitbart.com on Dec. 28, 2022.
- An article by Susan Jones titled "[Justice Neil] Gorsuch: 'The Current Border Crisis Is Not a Covid Crisis' " was posted at cnsnews.com on Dec. 28, 2022.
- An article by Ronny Reyes titled "Terrifying Moment Illegal Migrants Try to Smash Their Way Into Texas Ranch House 50 Miles Over the Border—as Homeowner Spends \$13,000 Upgrading Security and Locals Teach Their Kids to Use Tasers for 'Self-Defense' " was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Dec. 28, 2022.
- An article by John Binder titled "Biden's DHS Releases Into U.S. Nearly 1,400 Illegal Alien Convicted Criminals in Less Than Three Months" was posted at breitbart.com on Dec. 29, 2022.
- An article by Neil Munro titled "China's Migrants Join Global Rush to Biden's Open Borders" was posted at breitbart.com on Dec. 29, 2022.

### **Comments about voting**

- An article by Sahil Kapur titled "Congress Releases Major Spending Bill With Election Reforms to Prevent Another January 6" was posted at nbcnews.com on Dec. 20, 2022.
- An article by Sahil Kapur, Frank Thorp, Julie Tsirkin and Kate Santaliz titled "Senate Passes \$1.7 Trillion Government Funding Bill That Overhauls U.S. Election Law" was posted at nbcnews.com on Dec. 22, 2022.
- An article by Alex Hammer titled "Kari Lake Loses Her Re-Election Trial: Republican Vows to Appeal After Her Lawsuit Claiming Arizona Contest Was Rigged Was Thrown Out—as Judge Rules Democrat Katie Hobbs as Next Governor" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Dec. 24, 2022.

• An article by Caden Pearson titled "Kari Lake Appeals Judge's Ruling on Arizona Election Lawsuit" was posted at theepochtimes.com on Dec. 28, 2022.

- Looking back to July 2022, an article by John Binder titled "New York Sued for Failing to Remove Ineligible Voters From Voter Rolls" was posted at breitbart.com on July 6, 2022.
- An article by John Binder titled "New York City Removes Over 441,000 Outdated Registrants From Voter Rolls" was posted at breitbart.com on Dec. 28, 2022.
- An article by Victoria Marshall titled "Harvesting Low-Effort Votes Is Working Great for Democrats, So They're Going for More" was posted at thefederalist.com on Dec. 28, 2022.

### Comments about U.S. military

- An article by D.W. Wilber titled "Soldiers Take an Oath to Defend America, Not a Rainbow Flag" was posted at townhall.com on Dec. 2, 2022.
- An article by Dave Patterson titled "Will Marines Bid 'Sir' and 'Ma'am' Farewell?" was posted at libertynation.com on Dec. 27, 2022.

# **Comment about weak District Attorneys**

- An article by Joe Marino and Jorge Fitz-Gibbon titled "Gangbanger Tied to High-End NYC Heists Gets Sweetheart Deal From DA Alvin Bragg" was posted at nypost.com on Dec. 15, 2022.
- An article by John Binder titled "Three Illegal Aliens (Freed by Sanctuary State Colorado) Accused of Murdering 30-Year-Old Man in Texas" was posted at breitbart.com on Dec. 28, 2022.

# Soaring crime

- An article by James Reini titled "Chicago and Philadelphia Deadlier for Young Men Than Afghan War Front-Lines, Former NYC Cop Says in Study That Calls Time on the Carnage of America's Homicide Hotspots" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Dec. 23, 2022.
- An article by Matt Palumbo titled "Study: Many Democrat-Run Cities Are More Dangerous Than War Zones" was posted at bongino.com on Dec. 26,

2022.

• An article by Awr Hawkins titled "Police: Mall of America Shooting Happened After Two Groups of Teens Got in Fight" was posted at breitbart.com on Dec. 24, 2022.

- An article by Aneeta Bhole titled "Swanky Manhattan Neighborhoods Are Being Terrorized by Thieves Shopkeepers Are Powerless to Stop, With Grand Larcenies Spiking by 63 Percent in Times Square Alone" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Dec. 26, 2022.
- An article by Stephen M. Lepore titled "San Francisco Bakery Owners Burglarized for the Sixth Time Call Out Mayor, Governor and Nancy Pelosi After Their Shop Is Vandalized and Bolted-Down Safe Stolen" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Dec. 28, 2022.
- An article by Adolfo Flores titled "Oklahoma Has Become a Top Source of Black-Market Weed" was posted at wsj.com on Dec. 26, 2022.

### Vigilante arrested

• An article by Ruth Bashinsky titled "Missouri Female Vigilante Is Charged With Two Murders for Tracking Down SUV After It Was Stolen by Carjackers—and Shooting Dead Two Men She Believed Had Taken It" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Dec. 24, 2022.

# **Comments about police misconduct**

• An article by Virginia Kruta titled "Woman Refuses to Walk to Jail, Cop Gets the Axe Over What Happens Next" was posted at dailywire.com on Dec. 28, 2022.

#### Comments about covid-relief funds

• An article by Susan Jones titled "St. Louis Using Federal Covid Relief Funds to Send \$500 a Month to Poor Families" was posted at cnsnews.com on Dec. 29, 2022.

# **Comments about covid origins**

• An article by Elizabeth Elkind titled "Bombshell House Republican Report Links Covid-19 to China's Bioweapons Program: Lawmakers Suggest Virus May Have Reached Humans Via 'Lab-Related Incident' in Wuhan" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Dec. 14, 2022.

### Censorship about covid information

• An article by Jesse O'Neill titled "Biden Administration Pushed to Bar Twitter Users for Covid 'Disinformation'—Files Show" was posted at nypost.com on Dec. 26, 2022.

- An article by Libby Emmons titled "Biden Administration Pressured Twitter to Censor Medical Experts Who Questioned CDC Covid Guidelines on Vaccines" was posted at the postmillennial.com on Dec. 26, 2022.
- A video and an article Jan Jekielek titled "Robert Malone: The New Battlefield Is Your Mind—Twitter Files, Fifth Generation Warfare, and the Covid Vaccine Psyops Campaign" were posted at theepochtimes.com on Dec. 28, 2022.

#### Treatments for covid

• An article by Colleen Huber titled "Ivermectin Is Safe and Effective: The Evidence" was posted at theepochtimes.com on Dec. 25, 2022.

#### Comments about Fauci

- Looking back to September 2022, an article by Brandon Morse titled "Dr. Fauci and His Wife Are \$5 Million Richer Thanks to the Pandemic" was posted at redstate.com on Sept. 30, 2022.
- An article by Mary Aultman titled "Elon Musk: Dr. Anthony Fauci 'Cannot Be Regarded as a Scientist' " was posted at dailyfetched.com on Dec. 29, 2022.

#### **Covid tests**

- An article by Wendall Husebo titled "Joe Biden Demands China Travelers Provide Negative Covid Test After Calling Trump's 2020 Covid Response 'Nakedly Xenophobic' " was posted at breitbart.com on Dec. 28, 2022.
- An article by Ryan Saavedra titled "Biden's Past Attacks on Trump Come Back to Bite Him After Newest White House Pandemic Policy" was posted at dailywire.com on Dec. 28, 2022.

# Vaccine mandates—military

An article by Katie Pavlich titled "Biden Signs the NDAA [National Defense

Authorization Act], Officially Voiding Military Covid-19 Vaccine Mandate" was posted at townhall.com on Dec. 23, 2022.

### **Vaccine probe**

- An article by Roberto Wakerell-Cruz titled "Florida Supreme Court Approves DeSantis Grand Jury to Investigate mRNA Covid-19 Vaccine Manufacturers" was posted at thepostmillennial.com on Dec. 22, 2022.
- An article by Joseph MacKinnon titled "Health Officials Worried After Supreme Court Approves DeSantis' Covid-19 Vaccine Probe" was posted at theblaze.com on Dec. 27, 2022.

#### **Covid vaccines**

- An article by Olivia Murray titled "Pfizer CEO [Albert Bourla in a Video From March 2022 Was] 'Surprised' That 'They' Suggested mRNA Technology in the Covid Shot" was posted at americanthinker.com on Dec. 21, 2022.
- An article by Al Bienenfeld titled "Take This Potentially Deadly Vaccine, or We Will Deny You Lifesaving Care" was posted at americanthinker.com on Dec. 24, 2022.
- An article by Dr. Joseph Mercola titled "Pfizer's Shots Aren't Safe and Were Never Shown to Be" was posted at mercola.com on Dec. 29, 2022.

# Vaccinated are now majority of covid deaths

• Looking back to November 2022, an article titled "Trend in Covid Deaths Shifts to Vaccinated as Numbers Grow, Immunity Wanes" was posted at khn.org (KHN is an editorially independent program of Kaiser Family Foundation Often Called KFF) on Nov. 28, 2022.

#### Covid vaccines and the blood of the vaccinated

• An article by Joseph Mercola titled "Unvaccinated Blood Is Now in Very High Demand" was posted at theepochtimes.com on Dec. 20, 2022.

#### **Comments about masks**

• An article by Matt Palumbo titled "Biden Covid Czar [Dr. Ashish Jha] Decides Now a Perfect Time to Finally Admit Masks Don't Work That Well" was posted at bongino.com on Dec. 22, 2022.

• An article by Joseph MacKinnon titled "Poll Shows Democrats Still Overwhelmingly Support Masking Toddlers" was posted at theblaze.com on Dec. 29, 2022.

# **Comments about new health warnings**

• An article by Jack Phillips titled "CDC Issues Warning About Increase in Invasive Strep Infections in Children" was posted at theepochtimes.com on Dec. 28, 2022.

# **Comments about Disney**

- An article by Bill Donohue titled "Disney Documentary [by Catholic League] Coming Soon" was posted at cnsnews.com on Dec. 12, 2022.
- An article by Joe Toppe titled "Disney Will Dump 'Cash Cow' ESPN and ABC in Late 2023; Wells Fargo Predicts" was posted at foxbusiness.com on Dec. 22, 2022.

#### Comments about other entertainment media

• An article by Spencer Baculi titled "Netflix's 'Wednesday' Creators Say They're Open to Future Lesbian Relationship Between Wednesday and Enid: 'Sometimes Characters Reveal Themselves' " was posted at boundingintocomics.com on Dec. 26, 2022.

# **Comments about Whoopi Goldberg**

- An article by Jennifer Smith titled "Whoopi Goldberg Sparks More Outrage After Doubling Down on Anti-Semitic Comment That the Holocaust 'Wasn't About Race'—as Furious Jewish People Says She Learned 'Nothing' Since Suspension" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Dec. 25, 2022.
- An article by Andrea Cavallier and Harriet Alexander titled "Groundhog Day! Whoopi Goldberg Apologizes for Repeating Claim Holocaust Wasn't About Race (Just Like She Did Last Time), as Jewish Groups Slam The View Host and ABC Faces Fresh Calls to Ax Her" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Dec. 28, 2022.

#### **Comments about Tucker Carlson**

• An article by Rob Crilly titled " 'I've Never Gotten Anything Wronger in My Life': Tucker Carlson Says He's Getting Out of the Prediction Game After the 'Humiliation' of Seeing His Midterm Picks Flop and the Red Wave Fail" was

posted at dailymail.co.uk on Dec. 18, 2022.

### Media ignore "Twitter files"

• An article by Jason Walsh titled "CNN, MSNBC, NBC, CBS and ABC Spent Just 14 Minutes Combined Covering 'Twitter Files' " was posted at dailyfetched.com on Dec. 15, 2022.

 An article by Wendell Husebo titled "MSNBC, CNN Ignore 'Twitter File' Revelations Exposing FBI Collusion With Platform" was posted at breitbart.com on Dec. 21, 2022.

#### Media coddles Kamala Harris

- An article by Kristine Parks titled "Kamala Harris Complains Media Doesn't Adequately Cover 'Strength of My Leadership' " was posted at foxnews.com on Dec. 23, 2022.
- An article by Nikolas Lanum titled "Liberal Media Gushes Over Kamala Harris in Year-End Interviews: 'Friendlier and More Accommodating Than a Man' " was posted at foxnews.com on Dec. 25, 2022.
- An article by Tim Graham titled "NPR Coddles Kamala Harris, Forgets to Do Actual Journalism" was posted at foxnews.com on Dec. 29, 2022.

#### Other comments about the news media

- An article by Spencer Brown titled "MSNBC Panel [Including Joy Reid and Symone Sanders] Accidently Nukes Democrats' New Leader in the House [Hakeem Jeffries]" was posted at townhall.com on Dec. 23, 2022.
- An article by Anthony Gonzalez titled "Biden 'The Transparent' Sure Has a Way of Hiding Out From the Press" was posted at americanthinker.com on Dec. 28, 2022.
- An article by Rebecca Downs titled "House Judiciary Republicans Call Out White House, Politico for Working Together on Story Leak" was posted at townhall.com on Dec. 29, 2022.
- An article by Alex Timothy titled "Fox News Show 'The Five' Is Most Watched Cable News Show in 2022" was posted at the postmillennial.com on Dec. 29, 2022.
- An article by Olivia Murray titled "Politico Calls Meghan Markle a Narcissist,

Gets Labeled 'Racist' " was posted at americanthinker.com on Dec. 29, 2022.

# Comments about Hunter Biden and family

- An article by Wendell Husebo and Emma-Jo Morris titled "Legal Experts Estimate Hunter Biden's Legal Defense Costs \$100,000 a Month" was posted at breitbart.com on Dec. 24, 2022.
- An article by Ian Hanchett titled "Former Director of National Intelligence [John] Ratcliffe: I Confirmed Hunter Laptop Was Legitimate in 2022, but There Was a 'Disinformation Campaign on Behalf of Joe Biden' " was posted at breitbart.com on Dec. 28, 2022.

#### **Comments about FBI actions**

- An article by Caitlin Doombos and Jon Levine titled "Facebook, Twitter Stocked With Ex-FBI, CIA Officials in Key Posts" was posted at nypost.com on Dec. 22, 2022.
- An article by Aneeta Bhole titled "Latest Twitter Files Show How FBI Inundated Social Media Network With So Many Requests to Tackle Obscure Accounts Posting 'Misinformation' That Staffers Had to Triage Bureau's Emails" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Dec. 24, 2022.
- An article by Michael W. Chapman titled "Sen. Hawley: 'FBI Deliberately Interfered in Not One, But Two Separate Presidential Elections' " was posted at cnsnews.com on Dec. 28, 2022.

#### **Democrats worried about Kamala Harris**

- Looking back to November 2022, an article by Christina Cauterucci titled "If Biden Runs Again, He Should Pick a New VP [According to Slate, a Popular Liberal Publication]" was posted at slate.com on Nov. 20, 2022.
- An article by Alex Thompson titled "New Book Says Biden Called Harris a 'Work in Progress' " was posted at politico.com on Dec. 20, 2022.

### Michelle Obama

• An article by (black conservative) Will Alexander titled "Michelle O's Moment of Unscripted Honesty [During a REVOLT Interview She Portrayed Her Father's Influence on Working, Avoiding Welfare, Not Acting Like a Victim, etc.]" was posted at townhall.com on Dec. 28, 2022.

# **Biden's mental capacity**

• An article by Tim Meads titled "Freudian Slip? Obama Talks About 'Crazy' 'Uncle Joe' Not Having Any 'Serious Responsibilities' During Warnock Campaign Rally" was posted at dailywire.com on Dec. 1, 2022.

• An article by Joseph A. Wulfson titled "Biden Has Granted Only Seven Formal Sit-Down Interviews With Journalists in 2022" was posted at foxnews.com on Dec. 20, 2022.

# Biden and Harris supporters and detractors

- An article by Ben Shapiro titled "The Left's Big Pitch: Embrace a Worse Life in the Name of Equality" was posted at cnsnews.com on Dec. 22, 2022.
- An article by Rick Moran titled "The Man [Joe Biden] Who Smeared Half the Country as 'Domestic Terrorists' Says He Wants 'Unity' at Christmas" was posted at pjmedia.com on Dec. 23, 2022.
- An article by Alyssa Guzman titled "Christmas Bonus? New York Democrats Give Themselves 29% Pay Raise Days Before Holiday, Making Albany the Highest-Paid State Legislature in the Nation at \$142,000 a Year" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Dec. 23, 2022.
- An article by Wendell Husebo titled "Joe Biden's Top 15 Most Outlandish Lies" was posted at breitbart.com on Dec. 28, 2022.
- An article by Katelyn Caralle and Keith Griffith titled "Why Did It Take Pete Buttigieg Four Days to Address Southwest Chaos? Republican Criticizes Biden Administration and Demands Intervention With Another 2,500 Flights Canceled" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Dec. 28, 2022.

# **Conservatives open new bank**

- An article by Ben Zeisloft titled "Country Music Star John Rich Launches Patriotic Bank With Ben Carson and Larry Elder; Will 'Never Cancel Law-Abiding Customers' " was posted at dailywire.com on Dec. 10, 2022.
- An article by Ben Zeisloft titled "'Doing Hard Things to Help Protect Middle America': Larry Elder on the 'Cancel Proof' Bank He Launched With John Rich and Ben Carson" was posted at dailywire.com on Dec. 14, 2022.

### More comments about conservatives

• Looking back to February 2022, an article by Matthew D. Dickerson titled "A Budget Blueprint for Freedom, Opportunity and Prosperity" was posted at heritage.org on Feb. 23, 2022.

- An article by Sophie Mann titled "'It Took a Tremendous Toll': Bakery Owner Says It's 'Bittersweet' After Oberlin College Is Ordered to Pay \$36 Million for Falsely Accusing Family-Owned Bakery for Racially Profiling Black Students" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Dec. 18, 2022.
- An article by Cheryl Magness titled "For Falsely Accusing Bakery of Racism, Oberlin College Finally Coughs Up \$36 Million Settlement but No Apology" was posted at thefederalist.com on Dec. 20, 2022.
- An article by Dennis Prager titled "Why Many Conservatives Won't Be With Their Children or Grandchildren This Christmas" was posted at townhall.com on Dec. 20, 2022.
- An article by Dennis Prager titled "Leftists Defend Those Who Won't Allow Conservative Parents to See Them or Their Grandchildren" was posted at townhall.com on Dec. 27, 2022.

# **Trump supporters and detractors**

- An article by Alex Hammer titled "Jared Kushner 'Dumped' His Father-in-Law Donald Trump After Ex-President Dined With Kanye West and Anti-Semite Nick Fuentes at Mar-a-Lago" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Dec. 24, 2022.
- An article by Bevan Hurley titled "Trump Claims He Asked Ivanka and Jared Not to Join His 2024 Campaign for Their Own Good" was posted at independent.co.uk on Dec. 27, 2022.
- An article by Paul Bois titled "January 6 Committee Withdraws Donald Trump Subpoena" was posted at breitbart.com on Dec. 28, 2022.

### **General interest**

- An article by Alexa Ura titled "Texas Is Now Home to 30 Million People" was posted at texastribune.org on Dec. 22, 2022.
- An article by Bethany Blankley titled "Texas Leads U.S. With Largest Population Gains, Florida With Fastest Growth; Census Bureau Reports" was posted at justthenews.com on Dec. 25, 2022.

• An article by Micky Wootten titled "77% of House Republicans Voted by Proxy During the 117th Congress" was posted at cnsnews.com on Dec. 28, 2022.

- An article by Mansur Shaheen titled "Cigarette Use in America Dropped 20% During the Pandemic—but Over-65s Smoked 30% More After Covid Erupted" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Dec. 28, 2022.
- An article by Dr. Joseph Mercola titled "3 Top Micronutrients for Cardiovascular Health" was posted at mercola.com on Dec. 28, 2022.
- An article by Dr. Joseph Mercola titled "Is Colonoscopy Your Best Bet to Avoid Colorectal Cancer?" was posted at mercole.com on Dec. 28, 2022.
- An article by Patrick Djordjevic titled "[NBA Dallas Maverick Star] Luka Doncic Jokes He 'Needs a Recovery Beer' After Making NBA History With 60-21-10 Triple-Double in Mavericks Win [Better Than Wilt Chamberlain's 50-Point and 20-Rebound Triple-Double in 1968]" was posted at dailymail.co.uk on Dec. 28, 2022.



Isaiah 55:6-11—"Seek you the Lord while He may be found, call upon Him while He is near. Let the wicked forsake his way, and the unrighteous man his thoughts; let him return to the Lord, and He will have mercy on him; and to our God, for He will abundantly pardon. 'For My thoughts are not you thoughts, nor are your ways My ways,' says the Lord. For as the heavens are higher than the earth, so are My ways higher than your ways, and My thoughts than your thoughts. For as the rain comes down, and the snow from heaven, and do not return there, but water the earth, and make it bring forth and bud, that it may give seed to the sower and bread to the eater, so shall My word be that goes forth from My mouth; it shall not return to Me void, but it shall accomplish what I please, and it shall prosper in the thing for which I sent it."